

Reference: ICC-ASP/22/S/41

The Secretariat of the Assembly of States Parties presents its compliments to States and has the honour to transmit the final programme for the commemoration of the 25th anniversary of the adoption of the Rome Statute on 17 July, and to convey additional information regarding the events that will take place in the morning of that day.

Given the large number of speakers who have registered, the time limit for all interventions, both at the Opening Ceremony and at the Ministerial Round Table, need to be strictly limited to three to five minutes maximum to give the opportunity to all of them to participate. To gain time, speakers at the Ministerial Round Table will be kindly invited to deliver their statements from their respective national seats. Speakers that wish to deliver more comprehensive statements are encouraged to provide them in writing to the Secretariat to be posted at the dedicated webpage of the Assembly of States Parties.

Similarly, Ministerial level representatives who wish to participate in the Round Table but are unable to attend in person are also encouraged to submit written statements instead. Their participation in writing will be publicly announced during the ceremony.

The written statements may be submitted to the Secretariat in advance via e-mail in Word and pdf format to asp@icc-cpi.int.

The list of speakers participating in person at the Round Table will be available at the conference officer's desk at the Trusteeship Council Chamber in the morning of 17 July.

The Hague, 7 July 2023

